
New Town & Broughton Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held

At the Drummond Room, Broughton St Marys', 

Monday 12th April 2010

Community Council Members Present: Ian Mowat (Chair), Anne Casson, Judy Conn, Audrey Cavaye, Bill Dunlop (Treasurer), Jonathan Finn, John Knight, Robert Lagneau, Alan Welsh, Diane Willis

Ex offcio members present: Cllr Charles Dundas, Cllr Louise Lang 

Members of public present Carol Finnigan, Jackie Bell.

Apologies: Duncan Thorp, Cllr D Beckett, Cllr. Angela Blacklock, Gordon Burrows, Gaby Holden, Patrick Hutton, Jo Nove , Mark Lawzarowicz, Iain McGill, Cllr S McIvor, Cllr J. Mowat, Cllr D Beckett, Cllr Lesley Hinds 

1. Presentation by Alastair Hackland and Gordon Gray: Hackland and Dore Architects Ltd. 

    Presentation re:  McDonald Road, residential development

Proposed 3-5 separate commercial units non food /office space, communal gardens and 4 storey (plus penthouse) blocks. Total of 83 flats (1, 2 or 3 bedroom), plus parking for 30 vehicles and 41 on-street spaces.   Blocks will be in keeping with the current façade. 

Discussion of presentation:

· Local concern is the height of the tenement - high gable and penthouses – the scheme could benefit being reduced by one floor with potential loss of 5 residencies- 2/3 bed and 3/2 bed flats.

· Commercial units – discussion of need for the areas. Retained due to Planning dept.

· Privacy due to balconies overlooking McDonald Place houses – but were within privacy limits.  

· Affordable housing - normally 25% affordable - but development will give 31% to a housing association instead.

· End on parking - concerns for large vehicles 

· Property rights for the footpath 

· Suggestion for townhouses –they maintain price, reduce the density and encourage families. Also for larger gardens and children’s play area. 

· Concerns over small size of flats but square footage - not known 

· Use of brick and glass, meeting expressed  preference for stone 

Pre-consultation concludes end of April hope to go to planning application in early May. 

2. Apologies for absence - as stated above. 

Minutes of meeting 1st March: were accepted with minor changes.
3. Chair’s report: Ian Mowat
· Attended training organized by Planning Aid. IM to join and forward emails.   

· Attended Edinburgh Association of CC  

· Attended Edinburgh Association of CC  Councillors question time on Transport 

· NTBCC AGM – Agreed it would be on 3rd May in Drummond Room at Broughton St Mary’s: it will be advertised in the Spurtle.

· Election of Vice Chair: Jonathan Finn.  IM proposed second AC duly elected. 

· Neighborhood Partnership – John Knight to resign and Audrey Cavaye to take over as the CC representative.  

4. Police report: 

· No officer was Present. 

5. Traffic and Transport: Patrick Hutton

·  The CCs comments on the Tram TRO had been submitted in terms agreed at the March meeting.  TRO report on the objections likely to go to transport committee in July. Cllr. Dundas to up-date CC on timetable. 

· IM noted Sunday Times article  highlighting Moray Feuars objection that the diversions have increased vehicle emissions in Great Stuart St to unacceptable levels

· Parking signs TRO. Poles with signs indicating restriction were being removed and placed ornamental lamp post and Council will repair pavements where poles were.  

· The CC’s comments on the resident parking TRO had been submitted in terms agreed at the March meeting. IM reported that the scheme for resident’s day parking permits as opposed to annual payment , which was little used, was being scrapped as part of the recent Parking TRO

6. Environment: Judy Conn 

· Containerisation: JC & Cllr Dundas have been in contact with Angus Murdoch. Mike Penney of the Neighbourhood Partnership  has requested meeting with all Cllrs. No consultation to date has happened. Industrial dispute holding up progress-  concern that bin personnel will not take bags off railings – Cllr Dundas to report back. Concern about HMO properties not complying with correct rubbish presentation – Cllr Lang suggested resident who complain should copy Cllrs in any correspondence.  Collection on Bank Holidays – information at www.greenboxday.co.uk.

· Clean up partnership Alan Dean –to confirm date areas suggested: Broughton St lane area. 

· Walkabout: Dorothy Marsh 5th May, 6pm Calton hill by Nelson Monument. 

· Scotland Street tunnel - work completed. 

· Draft strategies: Open space draft strategy: Public meeting 21st April, comments by 21st May, 

· Bio-diversity – no comments to be made, Landscape and development guidance response will be made. 

· Trees on Gayfield Square to Bellevue Crescent to be inspected

· Parks Event Manifesto – Cllrs not sure when final draft will come out. 

       7: Planning Convener: John Knight 

· The planning sub-committee met at Weber Shandwick's offices on 22 March to view Henderson Global's updated proposals for the St.James Quarter (see below)

· Since the March meeting 12 WHS applications and 5 non-WHS have been examined.  Only one has required comment, 8a Dundonald Street which since it would be de minimus for the CC to comment, J K has alerted Chris Collins of the Drummond Civic Association.

· On 44 Great King Street ('advertising' classed as maintenance) the Planning Dept. have obdurately refused to take action here despite Councillor Dundas determining from Google Street/View that the lettering was not there in 2008.  The Great King Street Association has been informed and J K expressed gratitude to Councillor Dundas for the time spent on the case, which at the level it was being dealt with was clearly not going to be resolved satisfactorily.

· J K attended a meeting on 3-8 St.Andrew Square on 2 March with Savills and Broadway Malyan representing the new developer, Golden Squares of Glasgow.  A useful discussion revealed that (1) they intended to keep the whole of the 1960's Kininmonth building (the fish tank would be restored to its original plate glass); (2) they will create a better focal building to close the vista along Rose Street; and (3) they will salvage what they can from the two smaller buildings to be demolished.  A formal pre-application presentation will be made.

· On the Claremont/Heriothill/Broughton Road scheme, J K wrote as agreed (copy in the box), and received a reply from Sir Frank Mears and Partners stating that (1) they will review the methods of retaining the embankment; (2) the private roof terraces will have 2m of screening from the roof pitches on either side to ensure privacy from the Claremont houses; and (3) the windows of the westernmost house will have raised sills to prevent overlooking of the Heriothill Nursery. More concerning is that their arboriculturist has determined that no trees of any merit survive on the site, and a full landscaping scheme will be implemented.  A formal planning application is now awaited. CC will apply for statutory consultee status , 
· Revised proposals for the St. James Quarter (the scheme already has outline consent) show a reduced office and housing component, 90 shops including John Lewis retained on its existing site (but re-configured), a new hotel at the centre of the curved galleria but unlikely to be 5 star (the present King James Thistle Hotel will not be replaced).  Demolition is due to start in 2011 with the shops closing in 2012, and the new centre opening in 2014.

· The Chair, Secretary, Jonathan Finn and the planning convener attended a full day training seminar on the role of community councils in the new planning system following the 2006 Act, which was run by Planning Aid for Scotland. 

· The 'consultation' bandwagon has started to roll again.  Documentation for comment has been received from CEC on the following topics:-

            a) Developer Contributions for Public Realm Guideline.  Anne Casson to consider 

            b) Change of Use in Residential Properties- John Knight to consider 

c) Advertisements, Sponsorship and City Dressing - Audrey Cavaye to help 
            d) Biodiversity, Landscape & Development, Draft Open Space Strategy 

            e) Student Housing: Robert Lagneau to look at 

            f) Edinburgh Development Plan Scheme (for adoption in 2013 in place of the Local Plan). Ian   


Mowat to look at.

8. Licensing: Iain McGill 

· Not present 

9. Treasurer’s report: Bill Dunlop

· Accounts are with Kate Clements independent Auditor so independently assessed accounts should be available for AGM. They will be sent timeously to Eileen Hewitt to ensure the annual grant is equally on time.

· Website: - is not accessible. Reason:  nonpayment of web hosting site – Ladarnis  is negotiating with them. BD will report progress next time. 

10. Activities of Local Street and Amenity Associations

· Scotland’s Gardens scheme 25th April - gardens open 2pm to 5pm at Moray Place. £3 admission charge.

11. Any Other Business 

· World Heritage day JK has a place. 

12. Details of next meeting:

3rd May 7:15pm AGM, 7.30pm meeting, Drummond  Room, Broughton St Mary’s

